
REGULAR MEETING OF THE  

GRAYS HARBOR COLLEGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

March 16, 2021 
Board Meeting ± 1:00 p.m. 

 

Members Present: Dr. Paula Akerlund, Ms. Astrid Aveledo, Mr. Art Blauvelt, Dr. Harry Carthum,   

Mr. Jim Sayce 
 

Members Absent: None 

 
Others Participating in the Meeting: 

 



 
VI. Executive Session 

Under RCW 4230.110, an executive session may be held for the purpose of receiving and evaluating 

complaints against or reviewing the qualifications of an applicant for public employment or reviewing 

the performance of a public employee; consultation with legal counsel regarding agency enforcement 
actions, or actual or potential agency litigation; considering the sale or acquisition of real estate; 

and/or reviewing professional negotiations. 

 
VII. Action Items as a Result of the Executive Session 

Mr. Blauvelt moved that the Board of Trustees authorize the rehire of the following faculty: 

 Ms. Lindsey Kargbo 
 Mr. Brian Snell 

 Mr. Kelly Richters 

Motion seconded and carried. 

 
Mr. Blauvelt moved that the Board of Trustees grants full tenure to the following candidates: 

 Dr. Andrew Gaines 

 Ms. Debi Brogan 
 Dr. Hannah Mechler-Mills 

 Mr. Jaime Reino 

 Dr. Jenel Cope 
 Ms. Tiffany Smith 

 Dr. Tracey Ushman 

Motion carried. 

 
Mr. Blauvelt moved that the Board of Trustees schedule a special meeting before April 12, 2021 to 

consider additional candidates.  The motion was seconded and carried. 

 
VIII. Action Items 

1. Approval of February 16, 2021 Board Retreat Minutes 

Ms. Aveledo asked that the following sentence be deleted from agenda item #3, diversity, 

equity, inclusion discussion because it was not reflective of her statements. ³�0V��$YHOHGR�
suggested doing the self-assessment session firVW�´��It was moved and seconded to approve the 

minutes as amended.  Motion carried. 





 

 The Staff Development Training Committee announced they have received two 
applications for funding from classified staff to continue working toward their educational 

goals. 

 

3) Faculty Report (Mr. Shiloh Winsor) 
Mr. Winsor reported the following: 

 Winter Quarter finals are next week. 





 
7) 3UHVLGHQW¶V�8SGDWHV�(Dr. Ed Brewster) 

Dr. Brewster reported the following: 

Legislature- It is anticipated that we will receive funding for a new Student Services/Instruction 

Building.  In addition, we expect funding for infrastructure replacement, i.e., sewer lines.  Both 
projects are likely to take place at the same time and construction sequencing is being planned. 

 

Grants ± We are applying for two major federal grants.  The Education Opportunity Center 
which is associated with the TRIO program is to help adults pursue their education with GHC 

or other higher ed institutions.  The second grant is for Title III funds which would provide 

funding to enhance many of the actions and activities of our Strategic Plan. 
 

COVID Update ± The GHC Health Department has declared GHC employees, including Board 

members, eligible for vaccinations. 

 
8) Board Report 

1. Anti-Racism Consultant ± Ms. Aveledo and Dr. Brewster contacted several consultants to 

work with the Board to develop policies that pertain to diversity, equity and inclusions.  
They received two responses and decided to move forward with the Educate to Liberate 

Consulting company.  They proposed the following timeline: 

 Begin with a three-hour session to focus on developing a common definition of equity.  
 Follow-up sessions will be one hour incorporated into monthly Board meetings. 

 At the end of the training there will be a two to three-hour review session. 

 

The first session will be from 9 a.m. to noon on April 20 prior to the regular Board meeting 
that begins at 1:00 p.m.  One-hour sessions will be held during the May, June and July 

Board meetings.  The final session will be incorporated in the summer Board retreat.   

 
XI. Good of the Order 

 

XII. Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:10 p.m. 
 

 

_____________________________________                 __________________________________ 
Dr. Ed Brewster, Secretary    Dr. Harry Carthum, Chair 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

    

 



 


